
WHITE DEER TOWNSHIP
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MEETING MINUTES

NEW COLUMBIA, PA 17856
March 23, 2021
The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Supervisors of White Deer Township was held on March 23, 2021 at 7 pm.   Present were Supervisors Carroll Diefenbach, Larry Seibert, and Donald Wilver, Jr.; Secretary Ellie Koveleskie, and Solicitor Peter Matson.  The minutes of the February 23, 2021 meeting were unanimously approved following a motion by Mr. Wilver and second by Mr. Seibert.  
PAYMENT OF BILLS
Following a motion by Mr. Seibert and second by Mr. Wilver, the Board of Supervisors voted unanimously to approve the payment of bills as set forth on the bill sheet dated March 23, 2021 totaling $22,868.26.
OLD BUSINESS
Bruce Musser presented items that need to be addressed at the West Milton Memorial Park if it is to be opened this season. Mr. Diefenbach addressed some of his concerns and explained that we will be getting new poles, trimming and/or removing trees, and mowing by multiple employees.  Mr. Diefenbach is going to look into new playground items at Playworld.  Mr. Wilver stated that CDC guidelines would need to be followed for people renting any facility at the park.  A form will need to be created and signed by all rentals as part of the rental agreement to include these guidelines.  Mr. Diefenbach made a motion to open the park on May 1, 2021. Mr. Wilver seconded the motion and it was carried.  The season runs from May 15 through September 15 each year.  
NEW BUSINESS
Mr. Diefenbach made a motion for Mrs. Koveleskie to check into changing the township’s internet carrier from Windstream to Service Electric, due to continuous poor internet connection.  Mr. Wilver pointed out that we would probably have to change the township’s email address.  Mr. Seibert seconded the motion and it was carried.
Mr. Seibert made a motion to purchase a skid loader trailer through COSTARS at a cost of approximately $10,000.00 in the near future.  Mr. Wilver seconded the motion and it was carried.
UGI Utilities, Inc. needs to do work on 9th Street in New Columbia and is requesting an Excavation Permit.  The cost is $100.00 and Mrs. Koveleskie will email the permit the next day.

PUBLIC COMMENT
Nick Riccio, Twin County Midget Baseball League President, spoke about the upcoming season and his concerns.  We will be taking care of mowing.  The ball league has always taken care of the bleachers & concession stand and will continue to do so.  Solicitor Pete Matson will draw up a lease agreement between White Deer Township and the league for insurance purposes.

PLANNING AND ZONING 
David Hines of Central Keystone Council of Governments requested a Planning Waiver and Non-Building Declaration for the Final Minor Subdivision Plan for Larry and Stephanie Young.  All of the conditions were met and the property is only going to be used for recreational purposes.  Mr. Wilver made a motion to approve this request and it was seconded by Mr. Seibert and carried.
SOLICITOR COMMENT 
None
SUPERVISORS COMMENTS
Mr. Diefenbach asked for a motion to adjourn, which was then so moved by Mr. Wilver and seconded by Mr. Seibert.
Ellie Koveleskie, Secretary
Donald Wilver, Jr.  Treasurer
“All supporting documents not contained herein are maintained in a separate file at the White Deer Township Municipal Office.”
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